February 04, 2020

     
The February 04, 2020 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Schultz, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber and Williams

Trustees absent: Frazier.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Sasha Horner.

Angie Swartzendruber recited her Oath of Office. 

A Motion was made by Williams and seconded by Richard to approve the 01.21.2020 board meeting minutes.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber and Williams
Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. Several of the officers have had court appearances for pending cases with the Attorney General. 
The third squad is in need of in car video, cost will be $2004.95. 

The estimated cost for radio service with the recent consolidation will likely be $35,000 - $40,000. Will have further information when it because available.  
Chief Weseloh has been talking with the company about the Fiber Optic internet that is coming through town for the school. The schools are signed up, this is something for the Village Office to look into for a more reliable and cost effective phone/internet. 

Schopp addressed the board. Water loss was high this month. Rain fall was high. Also, there was a leak in a meter pit. Public works has been replacing meters in need of updating 
G.A. Rich have a preliminary rate on the water and sewer expansion to connect to Dollar General for their prospective location. These lines would also be used for any future development. 

IRWA came to do a rate study for our water and sewer cost. Our current rates do not cover the operation costs. IRWA provided plan options to increase rates. As previously discussed, our rate is significantly lower than all surrounding communities. The rate study was free from IRWA. Information will be send to resident about the rate study and rate comparison. 


A Motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Williams to approve the transfer of $30,000.00 for IL Fund General Fund to General Fund Checking Fund. 
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber and Williams.
Nays: None.


A Motion to approve the transfer of $23,000.00 from Clearing Fund to Operation and Maintenance Checking Fund. 
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber and Williams.

Nays: None.


A Motion to approve Solar Power permit fee to be $200.00 for 0 to 20kw and $350.00 for 21kw and above.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber and Williams.

Nays: None.


A Motion to adjourn at 8:35 pm was made by Dial and seconded by Shultz.  
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber and Williams.

Nays: None.

__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Sasha Horner, Deputy Clerk 
